
April 29, 2020 
 
Hello everyone, 
 
Since my last letter of April 25, we have received almost all of the remaining test results for which we 
have been waiting. Thankfully, all of these were negative. We are working to obtain the final results we 
are lacking. One of our staff members who was tested this week came back positive, and is taking the 
required time off according to CDC guidelines.  
 
Also, since I last wrote, two Residents have left us for the Father’s house. We thank God for allowing us 
to accompany them on their life’s journey and we pray for the repose of their souls and the consolation 
of their families. 
 
With all of you and everyone in our world these days, we continue learning how to truly take “one day 
at a time.” God is so good to us, and his goodness continues to show through so many friends, new and 
old, who are helping us. We truly believe, as St. John of God said, that all those who do good to others 
do good to themselves at the same time. Every time we open our hearts to respond to God’s call, it just 
makes more room for him to enter.  
 
Be assured of our prayers for you and your families, and please continue to keep us in prayer, too. 
 
God bless, 
Sr. Julie, lsp 
 
 


